



301/645-8994 • 301/843-1110 24-Hour Crisis Hofline 301/645-3336

> Annette Gilbert-Jackson Executive Director

March 3, 2020

Reuben B. Collins, II, Esq.
President, Charles County Commissioners
200 Baltimore Street
La Plata, MD 20646

Dear Mr. Collins:

On behalf of the Center for Abused Persons, please accept my sincere endorsement of the work done by the staff and volunteer board of the Charles County Charitable Trust.

The work done by the Trust is invaluable to the non-profit sector in Charles County. We appreciate their impartial deliberations and fact-finding regarding applications; this came into question in the past when staff from non-profit agencies also applying for county grant funds sat on the review panel. We applied the efforts of the Trust to improve the status of non-profit agencies which serve the citizens of Charles County.

With best regards,

Annette Gilbert-Jackson

**Executive Director** 

Center for Abused Persons

agjcap@verizon.net



